
8 August 2016 
The Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
By Email 

Dear Associate 
Re: AM2014/196 and AM2014/197 

CFMEU CONSTRUCTION & 
GENERAL DIVISION NATIONAL OFFICE 

Level 9, 215-217 Clarence St 
Sydney NSW 2000 

Box 0235, QVB Post Office 
Sydney NSW 1230 

Ph 02 8524 5800 
Fax 02 8524 5801 

ABN: 46 243 168 565 

We write in respect to the above matters and request that you bring this correspondence to the 
attention of his Honour and the Full Bench. 

The CFMEU advises the Commission that it relies on its previous submissions filed in this matter 
and endorses, adopts and supports the submissions of the ACTU of 5 August 2016. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned about the foregoing. 

Yours faithfully, 

Philip Boncardo 
National Legal Officer 
CFMEU Construction and General Division 


